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2 March 2023 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
May I take the opportunity to remind all parent/guardians that there are no situations where 
any pupils are permitted to have tablet medications on them in the school grounds. This includes 
the school or their boarding rooms.  
 
The only permissible medications are emergency EpiPens which anaphylactic pupils should 
carry on them in a sealed bag, and inhalers which all asthmatic pupils should carry on them, or 
in some cases can leave spare inhalers with the medical offices particularly for the cases of young 
pupils.  
 
If your child/ward requires any medication during their time at school, whether this is a one off 
or ongoing medication, please make sure it is signed into School Office with an administration 
consent form. Please do not allow pupils to carry medications on them. If you are sending in a 
medication to be signed in with a pupil - it is important you advise School Office that morning to 
expect the medication so we can ensure its safe arrival.  
 
If your child/ward is in boarding, please remember to update myself or the boarding team with 
any changes to medications. Medications here need to be signed into the boarding house office, 
not with the pupil in their rooms, but instead of an administration form we require a copy of the 
prescription. If you wish to send your child/ward in with over-the-counter medications or 
remedies, please also sign these into the boarding house office.  
 
If you feel your child/ward would benefit from having a supply of their medication at school, or 
would like to discuss the medications procedures further, please do not hesitate to get in touch 
– jlavelle@royal.surrey.sch.uk.  
 
Thank you for your help in keeping our school a safe environment. 
 
 
Sister Jennifer Lavelle 
Lead Nurse 
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